
DATE TIME LOCATION

Mon, Jun 17 1:30 - 4:30 p.m. GRF Media and Communications Committee—Board Room

Tue, Jun 18 9:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. Third Board Meeting (Open)—Board Room

5 - 6:30 p.m. United Candidate Meet and Greet—Board Room

Wed, Jun 19 9 a.m. - noon Laguna Woods Village Morning Traffic Hearings—Board Room

1 - 3 p.m. Laguna Woods Village Afternoon Traffic Hearings—Sycamore Room

1:30 - 4 p.m. GRF Finance Committee—Board Room

6 - 7:30 p.m. Third New Resident Orientation—RSVP becky.jackson@vmsinc.org

Thu, Jun 20 9:30 - 11:30 a.m. GRF Agenda Prep—Willow Room

9:30 - 11:30 a.m. United Architectural Controls and Standards Committee—Elm Room

2 - 4 p.m. Mutual Fifty Board Open Session—Key Club

Fri, Jun 21 NO MEETINGS SCHEDULED

Laguna Woods Village Community Center | 24351 El Toro Road | Laguna Woods, CA 92637

UPCOMING MEETINGS

GATES 1 AND 9 OPEN MONDAY; GATES 4, 10
AND 14 CLOSE JUNE 24  

Gates 1 and 9 will reopen Monday, June 17. Gates 4, 10 and 14 will close Monday, June 24, and 
construction is expected to take six weeks. See below for alternate gates and adjusted hours. 

Gates 4, 10 and 14: Alternates and Adjusted Hours
Gate 4

• Gates 1 and 2 open 24/7
• Gate 3 open 7 a.m. to 11 p.m.
• Gate 4 pedestrian access only 7 a.m. to 7 p.m.
• No parking on Avenida Sevilla from Via Los Altos to Paseo de Valencia for duration of

shutdown

Gate 10
• Gates 7, 8 and 9 open 24/7
• Gate 10 pedestrian and golf cart access 6 a.m. to 11 p.m.

Gate 14
• Gate 14 pedestrian, golf and vehicle traffic 24/7
• Lane restrictions and adjusted speed limits will be in effect

HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE DISPOSAL SERVICES 

Laguna Woods Village Residents are able to schedule door-to-door collections of household 
hazardous waste on an as-needed basis. There is no charge for this service. Waste 
Management Curbside, City of Laguna Woods’ contract service provider, will make 
arrangements to collect materials that Residents assemble outside their homes. To 
schedule a door-to-door collection with Waste Management Curbside, call 800-449-7587. 
For more information, call Laguna Woods City Hall at 949-639-0500. 

ACCEPTED MATERIALS
Household cleaners
• Ammonia
• Carpet/Upholstery cleaner
• Cleaning compounds

• Drain cleaner
• Floor stripper
• Rust remover

• Tile/Shower cleaner

Golf cart, golf car and vehicle batteries

Automotive products
• Antifreeze
• Brake fluid
• Cleaner
• Diesel fuel

• Gasoline
• Hydraulic fluid
• Motor oil
• Oil filters

• Oily rags
• Polish
• Transmission fluid
• Wax

Miscellaneous household materials
• Batteries
• Fire extinguishers
• Hobby glue

• Propane tanks/
pressurized cylinders
(5 gallons or less)

• Smoke detectors

Flammable/Combustible materials
• Certain cleaners • Kerosene • Solvent

Garden chemicals
• Fertilizer
• Herbicide

• Insecticides
• Insect spray

• Pesticides
• Weed killer

Paint products
• Artist’s paint
• Caulk
• Latex paint
• Oil-based paint

• Sealer
• Spray paint
• Stain
• Stripper

• Thinner
• Wood preservative

Mercury-containing items
• Switches • Thermostats • Thermometers

Fluorescent tubes and compact fluorescent lamps 

MATERIALS NOT ACCEPTED
• Ammunition
• Appliances
• Asbestos
• Biological waste
• Explosives

• Liquid mercury
• Medication
• Radioactive materials
• Roadside flares
• Tires

• Collections consisting of
only sharps waste, motor
oil or oil filters

EVERYTHING YOU NEED TO KNOW ABOUT THE VILLAGE 
TRANSPORTATION SYSTEM  

All Residents who are prospective bus riders are invited to learn about Laguna Woods 
Village’s current transportation system and programs. Please join us on Wednesday, June 19, 
at the following locations and times.

• Clubhouse 1 Main Lounge at 10 a.m.
• Lortscher Hall at The Towers at 1 p.m.

CONSIDERING A BOARD RUN FOR YOUR MUTUAL BOARD? 
MEET WITH YOUR DIRECTORS   

All Third Laguna Hills and United Laguna Woods Residents interested in learning more about 
serving on their respective mutual’s board of directors and participating in the upcoming 
fall elections are cordially invited to one of two meet and greet events. Enjoy wine and 
appetizers, chat with your mutual’s current directors, and learn more about the application 
and election process. Serving on your mutual’s board is a great opportunity to make a 
positive impact in your Community, help fellow Residents and address any Village issues you 
believe need attention.

Meeting dates for United and Third:
United: Tuesday, June 18, 5 to 6:30 p.m.
Third: Thursday, June 27, 4 to 5:30 p.m. 

Both events will be held in the Community Center Board Room at 24351 El Toro Road.

HOME-GENERATED SHARPS WASTE DISPOSAL SERVICES 

According to state law, it is illegal to dispose of home-generated sharps waste in trash or 
recycling containers. Improperly disposed of sharps waste can also pollute the environment 
and harm those who sort and handle trash.

Laguna Woods Village Residents can drop off needles, lancets and other home-generated 
sharps waste at City Hall at 24262 El Toro Road during regular business hours. There is no 
disposal fee. Residents must place sharps waste in a rigid and needle puncture-resistant 
container, such as laundry detergent bottles, soda bottles or medical sharps containers. 
Loose materials will not be accepted. 

Home-generated sharps waste includes needles, lancets and syringes used to deliver insulin 
or subcutaneous fluids to pets. 

For more information, call City Hall at 949-639-0500.

LIBRARY RECEIVES ADDITIONAL CHAIR UPGRADES 

The Village Library interior continues to enjoy upgrades and improvements to make reading 
and relaxation even better for its patrons. All remaining blue desk/table chairs have been 
replaced with comfortable, lightweight and easy-to-maneuver chairs. The library also took 
delivery of four new leather armchairs in February. 

The library offers the most recent best-sellers, paperbacks, magazines, large-print books, 
access to the internet through iPads and more. Open Monday through Friday 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. 
and Saturdays 10 a.m. to 1 p.m. Wednesdays offer extended hours until 7 p.m. 

For more information, click here. 

ATTENTION VILLAGE RESIDENT-REALTORS 

All real estate agents who do business in the Community must comply with Village policies 
and regulations. If you are one of the many Residents who also works as an agent specializing 
in the sale of Village properties, make sure you are receiving regular realtor and escrow 
updates from Village Management Services. Effective June 1, all signs must conform to a 
newly updated design and be posted in accordance with current guidelines. The guidelines 
and images of the approved signage are available here. Effective Saturday, June 15, all signs 
must be in compliance or they will be pulled from their location. To add your name and 
contact information to the VMS real estate professionals database, email Tina Moran, 
Resident Services Administration Specialist, at tina.moran@vmsinc.org.

VILLAGE TELEVISION PAUSES OVERNIGHT BROADCAST JUNE 14 

So that crews may perform scheduled equipment installations on the Community Center 
HVAC system, electrical power to the center will be shut off temporarily overnight starting 
Friday, June 14. Village Television will pause its regularly scheduled programming on Friday, 
June 14, starting at 9 p.m. Normal broadcasting will resume on Saturday, June 15, at 10 a.m. 

ASPHALT CRACK FILL WORK CONTINUES IN JUNE 

The Transportation division continues to perform asphalt crack fill work prior to sealcoating 
throughout the Village during the month of June. The schedule is as follows:
• Third Mutual: Crack fill will occur Monday, June 17, to Thursday, June 20, at culs-de-sac 31,

33, 202, 319, 329, 337, 338, 340-B, 341, 376, 3328, 3347, 3351, 5318, 5339, 5368 and 5369.
• On GRF property, crack fill will take place Friday, June 21, and Monday, June 24, to Friday,

June 28, at Alta Vista (Via Vista to Via Buena Vista), Belmez (Avenida Despachio to end),
Calzado (Duenas Street to end), Cantante (Del Sol to end), Clubhouse 1 (entire parking lot),
Clubhouse 1/Library (parking lot south of Library) and Monte Hermoso (Avenida Sosiega to
Bahia Blanca).

Paving Staff will block off designated areas in affected culs-de-sac and streets to perform 
necessary services.

WOODSHOP AT CLUBHOUSE 4 TO TEMPORARILY CLOSE THIS 
MONTH FOR CONSTRUCTION       

The woodshop at Clubhouse 4 will be closed for construction from Monday, June 17, to 
Wednesday, June 19, and will reopen on Thursday, June 20. 

TOWN HALL MEETING REGARDING VILLAGE POLLING CENTERS 

On Friday, June 21, in Clubhouse 5 from 10 a.m. to noon, the Orange County Registrar of 
Voters (OCROV) will be holding a community workshop to discuss future polling options in 
Laguna Woods Village. 

The passage of the California Voter’s Choice Act (Senate Bill 450) in 2016 now permits 
counties to conduct elections using vote centers instead of polling places. In February, the 
Orange County Board of Supervisors voted to move forward with the transition from the 
polling-place model to the vote-center model. The OCROV currently is reviewing sites to 
serve as locations for in-person voting in the March 2020 presidential primary election.

The OCROV presentation will include an overview of the vote-center model and provide 
the opportunity for Residents to contribute suggestions regarding the transition. Village 
Residents also will have an opportunity to ask questions and complete a survey to share 
their feedback. 

For more information, visit ocvote.com/votecenter or call 714-567-7600.

RECEPTION TO CELEBRATE LAUNCH OF VILLAGE 
CENTENARIAN PROJECT        

Left: Shirley Shannon in 1942 and 2019. Right: Alfred Briggs in the mid-1940s and in 2019.

During a special reception Friday, June 28, from 2 to 3:30 p.m. at the Community Center 
Board Room, celebrate the launch of the Village Centenarian Project and learn more about 
the lives and times of more than a dozen of your most experienced neighbors. Sponsored by 
the Thrive Task Force and produced in cooperation with the Camera Club, the Video Club, 
and the Department of Recreation and Special Events, this event will feature past and current 
portraits of 16 project centenarians, as well as a video preview of three 30-minute television 
programs containing participant interviews. Refreshments will be served. 

The Village Centenarian Project will be on display at Clubhouse 2 during the Village’s July 4 
celebration event and during Grandparents’ Fun Day, scheduled for Saturday, August 3. The 
television programs are scheduled to air on Village Television during July, and the entire 
project—portraits and interviews—will be posted to the Village website late this summer.

LIVE WELL WHILE LEARNING TO COPE WITH LOW VISION 

As vision changes due to macular degeneration, glaucoma or diabetic retinopathy, 
understanding vision loss is the first step to living well with low vision. The City of Laguna 
Woods will be hosting an informative presentation, “Understanding Vision Loss,” at City Hall, 
24264 El Toro Road, on Thursday, June 27, from 1:30 to 3:30 p.m. to help attendees learn new 
ways to adjust to changing vision. The presentation is sponsored and presented by the Braille 
Institute. For more information, call Maribel Spell at 714-503-2129.
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